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D Maclure
fyi-request-882-c68b51d1@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear D Maclure

Thank you for your 21 May e-mail asking for information about the New Zealand
Defence Force’s Civilianisation Project.

The nature of the information you are requesting, however, is unclear.

The Civilianisation Project did not focus on particular regiments, corps or other units
and military bases. The Project instead identified positions in all three Services that
were filled by military personnel but which could be filled by civilians without any loss
of military effectiveness.

The military personnel made redundant during Phase One of the Project were from
the Navy, the Army and the Air Force.

In rank, they ranged from Privates or the equivalent rank in the Navy or the Air
Force, and Acting Colonels or the equivalent.

The positions they held were based in Camps and Bases around the country,
including Whenuapai, Devonport, Papakura, Tauranga, Waiouru, Ohakea, Linton,
Whanganui, Trentham, Wellington, Woodbourne, Burnham, Tekapo and Dunedin.

I trust this provides you with the information you were seeking.

Yours sincerely

&~ Heeeg

C.J.A. HOEY (MR)
Director Coordination



